
 

 

 

Carlton Charity Lands 
Annual Report 2019-20 

 
Carlton Charity Lands uses the annual rental income from two fields in the Parish of 
Carlton to offer financial assistance to young people at the early stages of their careers.   
Grants are made to help with the costs of apprenticeships, buying books, equipment, 
fees and travel costs. 
 
Articles were placed in Carlton News describing the work of the Charity and requesting 
applications for an award.  Flyers, also requesting applications, were posted on the 
Parish notice board and in the bus shelters. 
 
During 2019 a total of 4 grants were made totalling £600.  The finance was provided for 
course fees and equipment amongst other things. 
 
Advertisements for a new tenant were placed in the summer months. The new tenant 
began work on the land from October 2019. The new agreement lasts for 10 years with 
rental increases at specific points during that time.  The first rental payment was 
received in early 2020.  The land is being used to grow Christmas trees. 
 
The next meeting to consider making awards will take place in November 2020.  
 
Financial Report for 2019 
                    £.p 
Balance of funds at start of year 4467.86 
Income  0.00 
Expenditure: grants and advertising costs -652.50 
Balance of funds at year-end 3815.36 

 
Hazel Davenport, 
Chairperson 

 

The report above was presented at a meeting of Carlton Parish Council on Wednesday 

8th July 2020 and has been extracted from Report 2020-16. 

 

The complete reports, and minutes of the meeting can be found in the Meetings and 

Reports section of this website. 


